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Upcoming Events 

Oct 14  6:30 pm WMQG 
meeting at First Baptist 
Church West “Trick or 
Treat” Bring your favorite 
Fall Snacks  

Oct 18 No SewSocial 

Nov 11 6:30 pm WMQG 
meeting at First Baptist 
Church West  

Nov 16th 9:30 am-4 pm 
Poinsettia Table Topper 

 

 

OUR OFFICERS 

President:  Nancy Wicker     
V. President:  Peggy Coe  
Secretary:  Barbara John-
ston                                
Treasurer:  Marilyn Sike & 
Susan Carpenter                           
Programs:  Mitchie Brown & 
Lenor Davis                                      
Hospitality: Jan Crain-
Wayman                                
Community Sew:  Amanda & 
Sherel                            
TLC: Plezie Johnson                      
Ways & Means: Dee Frizzel 
& Cris Ross                               
Membership: LaDonna Myers   
Historian:                         
Publicity:  Kathy Hepner 
Newsletter, Facebook, 
Webpage: Vicki Nightingale                             
Quilt Show Chairman: Cris 
Ross     

  

  

2019 

Dear WMQG Members, 
 

    I never thought October would arrive! Now, it teases us with 
cool then back to summer temps.  Certainly don’t want winter to 
start early.  I need a little bit of Autumn. 
    Loved the “Flintstone” Quilt Airing, hope you had fun too.  Di-
anne and her crew worked very diligently to make the yard seem 
believable.  Fred was cooking burgers and dogs; Pebbles was 
enjoying everything! So much was there to enjoy, I didn’t see it 
all.  Thanks to “The Crew”! 
    I have been thinking about a President’s challenge for the 
Guild members. Since we have such a ‘colorful’ theme for our 
2021 Quilt Show, I decided to have the challenge be similar. It 
would be the April meeting for the deadline.  I would like you to 
use bright colors.  Hope you can participate.  All members will 
vote at the April meeting, then I will choose a 1st, 2nd and 3rd 
place for those who received the top three votes from the Guild. 
Look in the Newsletter for the all the requirements. 
   Some of us will be going the Bartlesville “Jenny on the Road” 
event October 18th.  It is sure to be lots of fun and opportunities 
to buy more fabric.  We will take pictures! 
   Hope your October is safe and full or goodies for Hallow-
een.  It was always one of my favorite holidays when I was a 
child.  
Regards, 
 

Nancy Wicker 
580-695-8198 

nwicker2000@yahoo.com 
 
 

mailto:nwicker2000@yahoo.com


September 2019 Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 7:13 p.m.   

Vicki announced there will be a Quilt Show Committee Meeting on Thursday evening, 
September 12th at First Baptist East in the Middle portico at 6:30 p.m.   

Sherel said the family working with the foster children picked up 80 items.  She also 
took 70 bowls to Meals on Wheels.  They sent a Thank you note.  If anyone has a family 
member who is a fireman, please let Sherel know.  Jan’s son in law is a fireman and 
Mary also has a grandson who is a fireman in Lawton.  Sherel demonstrated how to make 
a string quilt.  The quilts will be given to firemen.  If you want to make a block, take a 
10-inch newspaper and sew strips diagonally.  Square up the block and remove the pa-
per. 

Dee had a great team help with the Quilt Airing.  Many thanks to her daughter Marcie 
and her husband, Chris Ross and her husband, and Lenor Davis.  The event was great!  
There were prizes given for Flintstone’s trivia.  Everyone had lots of fun.  

This month for Sew Social, we will make Falling Leaves potholders.   A suggestion was 
made to move the Quilt Airing to October next year so it will not be as hot. 

In November, Cindy Simmons will put on a trunk show.  There will be a workshop the fol-
lowing Saturday.  We will make a poinsettia table runner from Quiltworx pattern. 

In March 2020, the guild will have a Quilt Retreat the 13, 14, and 15th.  We will make the 
two fabric Bargello quilt.  The cost of the retreat will be approximately $225.  Food and 
lodging will be included in the cost.  More information to come in the future.   

Jan moved and Ladonna seconded the motion to approve the August meeting minutes.  
All approved the motion.  Donna moved and Vicky seconded to approve the Treasurers 
report as posted in the newsletter.  All approved the motion.   

The meeting was adjourned for the quilt airing.  There were approximately 28 quilts 
shown.  Thanks to all who participated!  
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Treasurer' Wichita Mountains Quilt Guild 

Treasurer’s Report September 2019 

 

Beginning Balance- 9/1/2019             $10850.06 

Income:   

Interest from August                        $.99 

Subtotal       $10851.05 

 

Expenses: 

Tires for Guild Trailer          $385.11 

Ending Balance – 9/30/2019    $10465.94 

 



Community Service 

 

Community service asks that everyone bring their finished projects to the meet-
ing. We need all of the ones for the foster children at least by November. We will 
have new things this month to sew. Please remember to bring your scraps and 
your Walmart bags. 

 

Cards were sent a card to Nancy Wicker for the 
loss of her little dog and  to Kathy Hepner for the 
loss of her sister. 

PRESIDENT’S CHALLENGE 
 

         I would like you to make a creation  
 
(1)  using a minimum of 3-7 bright, sparkling colors, which make a splash!  The 

fabric may be anything you choose.  
(2) White or black or any other color may be used for binding, bordering, cor-

nerstones, or sashing; however, no white or black main blocks. 
 
Quilts made for this challenge  
 
(3) may be no larger than a total of 60” perimeter, but may be smaller.  The 

content of the quilt is up to you.  
(4)  Use some dimensional element, beads, applique, or any other treatment 

somewhere on the quilt.  
(5)  Please use a label on the back, wherever you want to place it or however 

big. 
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Programs 

October Program: "Trick & Treat" Bring your favorite fall snacks! 
 
November 11 Program: Trunk Show by Cindy Simmons 
 
If you  signed up for November 16 Poinsettia workshop, please bring $30 registration & 
workshop fee at October meeting. Attached to the e-mail is information about the work-
shop. 
 
December 9 Program: Christmas Party at Jean's house 6:30pm 
            Bring $10 of gift to play Gift Exchange 
 
January 13 Program: Quilter's Book Club (Bring any favorite quilt-related book and tell us 

why.) 

February  10 Program: TBA 

February 15 Burn Quilt workshop by Deborah, Barn Quilter Express  

MARCH 13 - 15 WMQG retreat & Bargello Quilt Workshop by Norma Reel 

 

OH My!!  Sewcial is Cancelled!! 

Now that I have your attention, it is true that October’s Sewcial 

is Cancelled.  Diane will be out of town and Donna was going to 

take over and found a complication in the date.  If my schedule 

changes, I will send out a message through Vickie for change.  

The lateness of the dates have thrown us off.  I’m sorry for the 

inconvenience in changing the schedule, but that is the best we 

can do for now.  It would be a good time to catch up on some 
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Wichita Mountain Quilt Guild is presenting the Quilt Show on  

Friday February 19    10 am - 7 pm 

Saturday February  10 am - 4 pm 

In the Annex Building of the Great Plains Coliseum 

Admission $7 advanced and $8 at the door. 

The Quilt Show committee is very excited the 2021 quilt show.   “Would you join us for 
this event by volunteering for a committee position?    Positions still available are: 

Someone to schedule the events and get volunteers to take the raffle quilt and doll 
to sell tickets , Demonstration, Program, Advertising for Program, Fat Quarter Bas-
ket,  Basket Raffle, Door Prizes.  Job descriptions are available for most of these.  Al-
so we would like additional volunteers to assist the committee chairs. It can be some-
one else who already holds a position.  I will be available at the Quilt Guild meeting to 
answer any questions. 

The Quilt Show committee selected a raffle quilt pattern that every member of the 
quilt guild can participate in making the quilt.  The quilt consists mostly of the rail 
fence and nine patch patterns. More information will be made available later.   

Committees  filled are Chairman- Vicki Nightingale , Co-Chairman – Donna Klein, Treas-
urer – Marilyn Sikes, Quilt Entry – LaDonna Klein/Peggy Coe , Admissions Coordinator – 
Kathy Burnett, Vendor Chair - Sue Turk, Raffle Quilt Coordinator Lee Diaz, Raffle Doll – 
Lenor Davis , Tickets – Sandra Hearn, Publicity – Kathy Hepner, Guild Booth –Nel Wal-
lace , Hospitality –  Shirley Liles, Small quilt Auction – Judy Haley / Sandra Hearn, Dec-
orating/Memorial - Dee Fizzell/Cris Ross, Show Set-up/Trailer – Dee Fizzell/Criss Ross,  
Volunteer Coordinator - Susan Carpenter 

Our next meeting is the last Thursday in January unless there is a reason we need to 
meet before then. 

 



Quilt Airing was at Bedrock! 

We played a game answering 
questions about the Flintstones. 

Pebbles even showed up. 

Gabe grilled wonderful hamburg-
ers for us. As you can see there 
were plenty of food and there 
was a plenty eaten. 
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